
Treverva and Lamanva 
Newsletter – spring 2023 

 

We wish you all a very Happy New Year and 
now we are well into the year, we hope it is a 
good one for you all ! 
 
Dates for your diaries 
 

Mobile Library – visits Treverva  Tuesdays 11.50-12.10 
Use it or Lose it! 

The next library visits will be:- 
21st Feb 21st Mar and 18th April. 
Please support this valuable asset. 
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/libraries-museums-and-
archives/libraries/mobile-library/ 

 

Budock over 60’s club :- Programme for 2023 
Meetings on Wednesdays at 2.00pm in  Budock Village 
Hall. 
First visit is complementary and to make it a regular event 
in your diaries there is a £5 yearly subscription and then £1 
per visit.: 
15th February  NIGEL SKEWS – sing along 
15th March  Easter Egg Bingo 
19th April  GLEE singers 
17th May  MYLOR RHYTHM 
21st June  Summer Tea Party 
19th July   NIGEL SKEWS – sing along 
August   No meeting 
20th September  Harvest Tea and Auction 
18th October KEVIN BISHOP to talk about his 

time with the BBC 
15th November Christmas afternoon with the –  
 FORGET-ME-NOTS 
December ? Xmas lunch – date and venue to 

follow 
 
TRIPS (first Tuesday of month)– details to follow with dates 
and cost.  
For more information please contact Mrs Cynthia Averiss 

on 01326 210746 

 
PLUS – HOLIDAY OFFER – MAY 22nd - £465 

coach travel  - (pick up at Falmouth Football Club) to  
Durley Dean Hotel , BOURNEMOUTH 
To include day trips to various places. 

Pick up at Falmouth Football Club 
please contact Mrs Cynthia Averiss on 01326 210746 

 

Budock Parish Council – items of interest:- 
 
Road closure – 
Hillhead Road from the crossroads to Kergilliack Road will 
be closed 20 - 21 February. 

 
Pension Credit 
‘More than 30% of pensioners eligible for Pension Credit 
are not claiming’ 
If in doubt call 0800 991234, the Pension Credit helpline’. 

--------------- 
Should you need to contact the council please email: 
clerk@budockparish.net 
and FYI - Contact emails for Treverva and Lamanva 
coucillors  are: 

philip.burnett@budockparish.net 
nigel.hennell@budockparish.net' 

 
 

When we moved into Lamanver Farm our solicitor offered us 
a bundle of dusty obsolete legal documents. They date back 
to 1732. This of course predates the construction of Argal 
Reservoir which I always understood to have been built in 
1939. Having read some of these old documents –often then 
prompted to the vast resources on the internet- it is clear 
that 1939 tells only part of the story. 

PART 1 FALMOUTH WATER ACT 1930 and THE 
ANTER BROOK 

This Act of Parliament is fundamentally about the Argal 
Reservoir. I think the annotation top Left refers to King 
George V. Unedited extracts in the right hand margin in 
the sequence in which they appear. 

 

 

The Parish tithe maps of 1840 show a meandering faint blue 
line with arrow heads annotating direction of flow . This must 
be the Anter Brook although it is not formally named on the 
map. It rises in a field alongside ‘ANTERtavis below 
Longdowns before dropping below Goodagrane, through 
Trevone, through Helland Mill then down to Argal Mill which 
is shown located beyond the present dam where the brook  
feeds College Reservoir. 

 In the next edition time moves on ,War in Europe and the 
building of the dam commences. 

Save the Children  
The ‘Pop up Shop’ at Shalom raised almost £300 this year 
with the sale of cards and craft items. Thank you to 
everyone for your support in buying goods and for generous 
donations.  
As always much appreciated. Gilly Bennett 

 
 
‘and the secret garden bloomed and bloomed and every 
morning revealed more miracles’ 
    The Secret Garden 
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